
Sent: 14 November 2013 17:27
To: Planning
Subject: Planning application ref.;13/01295/F Swalcliffe Park Equestrian

As a resident of Park Lane, Swalcliffe we object to the planning application ref.; 13/01295/F 
for the same reasons as many other local residents have. 

Our greatest concerns are that the residents on Park Lane will be mostly affected by this application if granted. Ie. more traffic on a narrow single track road which has no passing areas, and has some sharp bends where people are already driving too fast.

As to noise pollution, one would want to be in the garden at any time without having to have background loud speaker commentary which we are currently experiencing when horse events are taking place. Which makes you wonder if they have current permission for these events at all. 

We also have concerns of potential drainage constraints on a road which has been previously flooded. 

As a final note, it would be a shame to spoil the natural beauty of the village and the surrounding greenland areas by building large horse event arenas which to my mind would only benefit the applicants. 

We did note that quite a few supporters of this application are not residents of this village, and are no doubt horse enthusiasts who would benefit from this development, but not having to put up with all the stated reasons above. I hope the planning office would take this into consideration when making their decision. 

Best regards,

Mr & Mrs Winhammar

2 Park Lane

Swalcliffe

OX15 5ES

